
 
Teacher Advisory Council 

February 14, 2017 – 3:30 p.m. 
Minutes 

 
Present: 
 
Cartner, Larry 
(Superintendent) 
 
Lassiter, Steve  
(Asst. Superintendent) 
 
Sanders, Joanne  
(Chief Academic Officer) 
 
 

Boone-Thompson, Elsie 
Davis, Linda K. 
Fulford, Monica 
Griffith, Millie 
Hinton, LaQuitta 
Hughes, Shelby 
Jackson, Kristin 
Jackson, Sarah 
James, Jennifer 
James, Wayne (4:05) 

Lilley, Linda 
Palmer, Alicia 
Rountree, Eugene 
Russell, John 
Santana, Myraida 
Sutton, Katrina 
Wooten, Elizabeth 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Dr. Cartner opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.  Time was provided for 
members to read the responses to questions submitted prior to the meeting.  
 
Dr. Cartner asked for questions/comments. 
 
A question was asked about exploring a more user friendly domain (i.e. “.edu”) for the 
district’s website.   
Dr. Cartner responded that there are State guidelines and at this time they prefer the 
format we use.   
 
Dr. Cartner discussed 2017-18 proposed calendars (Option A & Option B).  He 
explained he could not find a way to get 2 full weeks at Christmas.  He shared 
information regarding a school calendar report “Final Report to the Joint Legislative 
Program Evaluation Oversight Committee – Report Number 2017-01” which is available 
on the ncleg.org website.  The report did not make a recommendation regarding the 
school calendar law, but it did make a strong statement that Superintendents and 
Boards of Education felt control should be returned to local districts.  He discussed the 
“stakeholders” mentioned in the report and indicated business and tourism was 
represented by more groups than educational officials and organizations were.   
 
Dr. Cartner discussed calendar requirements and asked TAC members to remind 
colleagues not to plan non-refundable vacations on workdays before holidays (ex. the 
optional workday before Thanksgiving) as those days are frequently used as make-up 
days. 
 
A suggestion was made to combine the optional teacher workday on 8.25.17 with 
Calendar Option B (which included an early release on December 19th).   
Dr. Cartner and members discussed the suggestion. 
 
A question was asked about open house schedules.  Dr. Cartner indicated that dates for 
Open House are scheduled by the principals in a cooperative group. There was 



discussion about moving the high school open house to after the 10th day.  There was 
recognition of the fact that it is difficult to schedule the three grade level events on 
different nights because one level will have Friday night, which is less than optimal. 
 
Comments from some members indicated a need to schedule more time between the 
Open House events if they are all on the same day to allow time for employees at the 
elementary level to go to events at the middle schools for their own children or to 
schedule the events on different days.   
 
There was a suggestion and ensuing discussion about scheduling open house events 
after the start of the school year, especially for secondary schools. Dr. Cartner indicated 
he would investigate the matter. 
 
A question was asked about the expectation for schools, especially high schools, on the 
built-in early release days for parent conferences. 
 
Dr. Cartner indicated the expectation is that teachers will schedule meetings with as 
many parents as possible, but specifically with parents of students that are experiencing 
difficulty.  The request for parent conference days was from teachers. If we do not use 
the time for parent conferences, then we will remove these days in future calendars. 
 
It will be the goal of Central Services not to schedule district events during the week of 
August 21.  Some events have to be scheduled that week, (CTE meeting, EC meeting, 
First Responder training) but every effort will be made to minimize that time so that 
teachers can have time in their classrooms. 
 
Dr. Cartner explained he would like to take the calendar recommendation to the Board 
for consideration at its February 27th meeting.  He polled the group and received 
unanimous consensus to recommend Option B (revised with 8.25.17 as an optional 
workday).  He thanked the group for their feedback. 
 
Dr. Cartner informed members that discussion is underway in the Senate/House 
regarding the class size mandates and hopefully action will be taken in the near future.  
He indicated that most likely there will be some change, but class-sizes for K-3 will not 
be restored to current levels.  
 
Dr. Cartner asked for additional questions and receiving none, the meeting adjourned at 
4:07 p.m.   


